22 September 1998

Dr. Allan Steed, CEO

Space Dynamics Laboratory

Utah State University

North Logan, UT 84341-1942

Dear Dr. Steed,


On behalf of the Swedish Institute of Space Physics (IRF), I wish to formalize the collaboration between our Institute and the Space Dynamics Laboratory (SDL) in the area of vertical incidence  ionospheric sounding with this Memorandum of Understanding.  We are happy to provide the infrastructure for deployment of an instrument owned by Utah State University and to operate it at our Ionospheric Observatory near Lycksele (64.6°N, 18.9°E) for a period of time that is mutually agreeable, initially no less than five (5) years.


We understand that Utah State University will provide an operational NOAA digital ionosonde (dynasonde), including receiving array components, and a limited number of spare parts.  We further understand that trouble-shooting assistance and spare components will be made available as the need arises.  The costs of transportation from Logan, UT to Lycksele will be shared between IRF and SDL.  In turn, IRF will provide space in the Ionospheric Observatory, electrical power, manpower for operation and maintenance, a transmitting antenna, and provision for erecting a receiving array.  Outside of special campaign periods and/or preventative and routine maintenance, it is our understanding that the instrument requires little operator intervention beyond periodic calibration and data archiving requirements.  The resultant data will be made available and shared by both institutions, and other interested parties.  


The principal investigators for this collaboration are to be Dr. Christer Juren of the IRF and Dr. F.T. Berkey of USU/SDL.  We understand that Dr. Berkey’s research is currently supported by the Office of Polar Programs at the National Science Foundation under grant OPP-9530935.  We further understand that Dr. Berkey will travel to Sweden to participate in the initial deployment of the dynasonde and will make at least one visit per calendar year throughout the course of this collaboration.        








Sincerely yours,








Rikard Lundin








Director & Professor of Physics

